Sexual Violence Prevention Team Meeting Minutes August 26, 2016

This Meeting in Martinsville Room!!

In attendance: Lindsay Wilson (Counseling Center), Courtney Carver (GA for CC/HERC), Amanda Feder (SACIS), Erin Walters (SACIS), Angie Hunt (HOPE), Colton Janes (GA FSP), Beth Gillespie (Civic Engagement), Kent Martin (UPD), Amanda Harvey (HERC), Heather Webb (Student Standards), Jenny Sipes (VPSA), and Dena Kniess (CSD)

Awareness Week in the Fall: September 26th-30th

- 1. Take back the Day 5k- September 24th: Sister City Park. On-site registration begins at 7am, 5k begins at 8am. Student rate is \$10 and family can walk free with a student registered. RSO sponsorship opportunity and RSO with highest attendance will receive a plaque. Erin will send out the flyers and posters via email so that other offices can share the information on webpage, facebook, etc. Lindsay will send to UF listserv once received. Heather suggested seeing if pizza places would staple flyers to their pizza boxes and to take to high school. Sacis attended the panther palooza, volunteer fair, and will visit with RSO's to spread word. Erin will reach out if volunteers are needed.
- 2. Voices of Empowerment Event-SACIS is working on scheduled a date and time for this event to be held a the 7th st underground. Performers of any medium (art, poetry, dance, etc.) perform with empowering messages. SACIS screens participants and their performance first. SACIS will reach out to the art dept, communication dept, and other departments to spread word. Erin will email flyers for this event as well. Lindsay expressed desire to partner on this event and help however needed.
- 3. Sept 29th Night of Hope at the Jackson Coffee House. This is a silent auction, good food and good entertainment, event for HOPE. Angie will send flyers via email. Angie shared that some information will be on their facebook page as well.
- 4. Plans to also offer consent programming to Greek community that week and tabling events. Colton expressed interest in sharing this information with the leaders in his area, as well as getting students who have interest in a bigger commitment and joining the team.

It's on Us-SBG; Lindsay and Courtney plan to reach out to Catie Witt, SBG president to see how we can partner again this year. They may have interest in helping out during the Sept awareness week.

Title IX Law

- 1. Prevention Team versus New Task Force: differences between the two were discussed
- 2. Trainings

Haven required for all students annually- can be used for new students but due to unforeseen issues, we may have to use a homegrown program this year, for all other students.

Haven required for certain groups of employees annually—email will be sent from President. Haven will still be available for faculty and staff and should be available soon.

Encouraged to all-email sent from OCR

- Webpage additions and edits: added the Roles of Title IX Coordinators, CSA in Clery, Mandated Reporter, Confidential Advisor and Reporting; added Amnesty and Retaliation; added Link to Policies; added Link to Resource page
- 6. Guides created for Faculty/Staff and will be available online; Erin suggested adding the phone numbers for the resources listed on this guide.

Discussions: Support for the Accused (link provided and listserv discussions). Team discussed the link and listserv discussions regarding the idea of having a specific support person for the accused, as this has been a discussion for universities; some universities providing an office specifically for the support of the accused, others not. Difficulties

victims can have with an equitable system and yet the requirements to have an equitable system on campus were discussed.

Future Meetings: All in Effingham Room

September 16th 11am October 21st 11am November 18th 11am December 16th 11am